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Dear Praying Friends, 

 We are still currently waiting on the Lord to rise up a man for the pastorate. The gentleman in Louisiana pulled his 

name from consideration as he felt the Lord was leading in a different direction. At this point we are without any contacts for 

consideration. Please continue to pray that the Lord will provide a man in His timing and that the church will grow in the 

meantime. It is my plan to list our need at additional colleges as well re-contact some that we originally posted with to see if 

we can get some responses.  

 We have begun our canvassing once again in Fairview. I really want to begin a more personal door to door ministry 

but in the current Covid atmosphere I am at a loss as to how to execute it. Please pray for us that the Lord will lead us in 

our endeavors to reach the lost.  

 Millie has finally been able to complete the ladies Bible study that was interrupted by the Covid shut down. She is 

planning to restart the next Bible study Oct. 2nd. Please be praying for Teresa, Sandy and Sue to be saved. Sandy told 

Millie the other day that she didn’t want to come to church because all preachers preach on is hell. Millie has been faithfully 

stressing that salvation is by faith in Christ alone apart from any works a person can do in every class. She often speaks of 

being frustrated by the hardness of these ladies and their constant infusion of works based salvation. She is doing a great 

job. Please keep her in prayer and that the Lord will have the victory in bringing these ladies to saving faith in Him.  

 We are also restarting our monthly men’s fellowship breakfast on Oct. 17th. Please be praying that all of our men 

will be willing to come out and enjoy a time of fellowship and prayer.  

 We had a new lady and her three children visit this morning. She is a single mother and recently moved back to the 

valley. They are currently living in a camper and she is in need of a home and job. Please be praying for Rexi and her 

children that the Lord will meet these needs. At this point we don’t know what her spiritual condition is but we are hoping 

that we will be able to see them continue to come and if not saved see them come to saving faith in the Lord Jesus.  

 We recently had our grandchildren down for two separate weekend sleepovers. Keith and Nic came the weekend of 

the 20th and Mikayla and Samantha came this weekend. We took them fishing and although the boys didn’t catch anything 

the girls and Millie caught quit a few. Samantha took the prize, as it were, with an 18oz rainbow trout. Every time we take 

them fishing I remind them that they are fishing for three reasons: to learn patience, drown some worms and enjoy the great 

outdoors and they just about got that down in memory. My job is to help with worms, getting the fish off the hooks and 

untangle lines. I also cast for Samantha. I think we all agree that it is more fun to catch them even if we have to put them 

back because they are too small. Please keep our grandchildren in prayer that the Lord will do something great in and 

through them.  

 We are grateful for your faithful prayers and for each individual and church that continues to faithfully support us 

financially as we would not be able to continue here without you. Our prayer for you is that the Lord will continue to use you 

in the part of the field He has you serving.   

  

 In His Service,   

David and Millie Preston 
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